

**HINKSON CREEK COLLABORATIVE ADAPTIVE MANAGEMENT  
ACTION TEAM  
Meeting Minutes  
June 1, 2012  
9:00 am  
General Services Building, Univ. MO Campus, Room 185**

Action Team Members Present: Todd Houts, Melissa Scheperle, Larry Hubbard, Bill Florea, Tom Wellman, David Nichols, Steve Hunt, Georganne Bowman, Tom Ratermann & Brett O'Brien

Recorder of Minutes: Steve Hunt

Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 9:01 am by Steve Hunt

Approval of agenda:

Georganne noted that the presentation by USDA (Bob Hagedorn) was scheduled for the next Action Team meeting.

The agenda was approved as modified.

Approval of minutes:

Minutes of May 11, 2012 meeting were approved as submitted.

Agenda Items:

Actions already completed that Science Team and /or Stakeholders should know about

- Georganne suggested that a timeline be constructed that showed all the actions already completed by the community. The group decided that would be a good idea and Georganne agreed to construct a rough draft.

Early Actions (Required by agreement)

- Group discussed early actions and projects and decided to try to have list complete by June 22.
- Group decided to included actions (projects) that are already planned and/or started.
- Georganne pointed out that MDC will be performing a study of Flat Branch Creek to see how quickly it recovers from the impacts of the O'Rielly Auto Parts fire.

Meeting with Science Team (time and location TBD)

- Future meeting with Science Team was discussed. The group decided that Tuesday July 10 would be a good day to have the joint Science Team and Action Team meeting. Steve agreed to email the Science Team with this proposed meeting date and report their availability.

Public Relations Issue

- Bill let the discussion regarding public and media relations. It was stated that the Action Team needs to present a consistent and positive message (focus on the

positive) regarding the Hinkson Creek and stress that the CAM process has replaced the TMDL. The CAM process will provide the answers to the questions regarding the Hinkson Creek.

- Group decided that a Power Point presentation should be put together that could be given to public organizations regarding the CAM process and the work that has been accomplished to this point. Bill agreed to work on putting a rough draft together.

Announcements / comments from Action Team:

Steve mentioned that Mike Heimos has coordinated with Thumper Entertainment to hold a storm drain art contest as part of this year's Roots & Blues Festival.

Comments of Visitors:

None

Agenda Items for Next Meeting:

- Next meeting was set for June 29<sup>th</sup> in GSB room 185
- Presentation by Bob Hagedorn from USDA

Adjourn:

Meeting was adjourned at 10:51 am